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December 8, 2021 

  

Dear Oyster Bay – East Norwich Community, 

  

I would like to thank the community for its support of the 21st Century Capital Improvement Bond 

Referendum. The project passed by a vote of 423-232. Through your support, we will enhance our facilities 

and provide students with optimal learning environments to Empower ALL Students to Achieve Excellence. 

Thank you for embracing the district’s vision. It is an honor for me to serve the OBEN community as your 

Superintendent! 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Francesco Ianni, Ed.D. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


